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Looking to the Future & Assuring SKGF Remains                                                                             

Vital and Here to Keep Kids & Families Safe From Preventable Injuries 

 In 1992, United Hospital at the time, signed on to serve as the lead agency for Safe Kids Grand Forks. For the past nearly 

three decades, United Hospital / Altru Health System have served in this role and helped our community coalition to grow and   

expand to cover northeast North Dakota and northwest Minnesota.  While much has changed over the years, our dedication to 

helping parents and caregivers reduce the number of preventable injuries and deaths has not.  We are committed to that cause 

now more than ever. As a community coalition, we have many partners that come to the table to assist us in our important work. 

Now, we are being challenged to seek partners that can assist us not only with volunteer time and event support, but with           

operational support as well. We want to assure that the Safe Kids Grand Forks staff and work remain here well into the future.   

 Currently, we are reaching out to the community and region, asking for their financial support of our program. Each and 

every dollar will help us as we work to reduce unintentional injuries, the leading cause of death for children under age 19. So 

whether you are a business, service club, church or individual, we would love to have you join our team of supporters because   

together, we can do so much to keep the kids of our community and region safe.  Here are a few ways that you can help support 

our team: 

 Reach out to Carma Hanson, Coordinator of Safe Kids Grand Forks, to discuss giving options. We have recognition levels as    

noted in the chart on this page. We would love to align your family, business or agency with one of those levels and provide 

you with the recognition that we have in place for that (website presence, social media call outs, event sponsorships, printed 

materials, etc.)  Carma can be reached at 701.739.1591 and can set up a 

meeting or Zoom call to discuss some options for you. 

 Go online and donate at www.safekidsgf.com 

(Click the yellow donate box at the top of the page and under Gift                

Information, select Safe Kids Grand Forks.)                     

 Drop a check in the mail to Safe Kids Grand Forks 

607 DeMers Avenue—East Grand Forks, MN 56721  

 If you are looking for the perfect holiday gift for someone that has    

everything,  consider giving the gift of safety by making a donation in 

honor or memory of someone. Shop  

on-line from the comfort of your home 

and we will send them a holiday  

greeting card announcing your  

generosity in their name.  

All donations are tax deductible and 

please know that the staff and volunteers 

of Safe Kids Grand Forks appreciate your 

consideration for support. Each and every dollar, whether $5, $500, $5,000 or 

$50,000 is appreciated and will help us to keep kids safe at HOME, at SCHOOL, at 

PLAY and ON the WAY!!!!          

Gifts of all amounts given between now 

and the end of the year will be announced 

in our 2021 Safe Kids e-newsletter. 
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Safe Kids Stars: MACPS Award Winners 

The Manufacturers Alliance for Child Passenger Safety (MACPS) is honored to announce the 2020 National Child      
Passenger Safety (CPS) Hall of Fame Inductees.  The MACPS honors these individuals as they are recognized and       
remembered for the indelible impressions they have left on the safety of their community and/or the nation. Hall of 
Fame CPS advocates come from all walks of life: vehicle manufacturers, car seat manufactures, injury prevention    
programs, government agencies, first responders and even your neighbor who has a passion for child safety. They are 
recommended by members of the CPS community for their leadership in their field of design, manufacturing,           
education and/or advocacy.  

“The Hall of Fame sub-committee reviewed an unprecedented number of applicants this year.  We were astounded by 
the level of participation nationwide and the number of individuals who all deserved a place on this list”, said Vera 
Fullaway, MACPS Chair. “It was an honor to lead this committee once again this year.  I am so proud of all of the       
inductees and the accomplishments they have made and continue to make in this industry”, noted Robert Wall, Hall 
of Fame Chair.   

We are proud that long-time CPS advocate, Carol Meidinger, from North Dakota is 
one of this year's MACPS Hall of Fame Inductees. Here in our state, we often times 
refer to Carol as the "mother of child passenger safety". She has trained and  
mentored nearly all the technicians currently in our state and her contributions are 
unprecedented!! We are proud to have her on our team and in our state. From the 
team at Safe Kids Grand Forks, we say a big “Congratulations Carol”!! 

Also named to this year's Hall of Fame is  
Joe Colella. Joe has been a friend to Safe Kids 
Grand Forks for many years, including his time 
at Safe Kids Worldwide and now as an         
instructor that has come to our state to share 
his skills and expertise at our bi-annual CPS    
Conference in Bismarck. We are proud of you 
too, Joe!! 

 

This note came from Dawn Mayer, ND CPS Coordinator with the ND Dept of Health:  “It is not a surprise to see who is 
on the list from North Dakota.  One of our own ND instructors is on the list.  When we read the description of who 
falls into this category of CPS Hall of Fame - indelible impressions they have left on the safety of their community/
state, one person clearly comes to mind – Carol Meidinger.  Carol fit this description before she took on her role with 
active CPS in our state and she continues to leave positive impressions now.  I know just because Carol is retiring from 
her active role with CPS, her impressions will continue because she breathes passion for Child Passenger Safety AND 
injury prevention.”   

The Hall of Fame award couldn’t have come at 
a better time as Carol is retiring from her    
contract position with the North Dakota     
Department of Health this month. Anyone 
who has worked with Carol has been lucky to 
have her as a mentor- I know I have been.  I 
am so thankful for all she has taught me (and 
continues to teach me!) and value her      
friendship.                                   -Carma Hanson 
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Introducing:                                       

A Walking Storybook To Teach 

Back-to-School Safety &   

Safety on Wheels / Safety    

Patrol Training—Zoom Style 

 Each fall, Safe Kids Grand Forks is accustomed to going into the schools in our area to present  

back-to-school education and our Safety on Wheels program in which students learn about head injuries 

and have the opportunity to get a bike helmet. Due to Covid and the school’s desire to limit  outside        

visitors, we had to get creative this year to share these messages.  With the help and partnership of our 

injury prevention partners at AAA, we created a “walking storybook” that featured information on the AAA 

Safety Patrol Program and tips from Safe Kids Grand Forks about the four ways that kids get to school:  

walking, biking, by car and by bus. The “storybook” was designed on yard signs that were set up around 

the school’s perimeter or near their playground.  Several schools took advantage of this educational       

opportunity this fall and had their classroom or gym teachers take the kids out for a walk and learn on the 

way. Thanks AAA for your support of this project!! 

 Our Safety on Wheels program is normally carried out in all the 3rd grade classrooms in the Grand 

Forks Public Schools in the fall but this year, we had the classrooms participate via Zoom.  Safe Kids GF          

Coordinator, Carma Hanson provided the head injury prevention, a demonstration on how to fit a helmet 

and even shared our popular Jell-o mold brain. Students were then able to order helmets and pick them up 

at remote sites.  A special thanks to the following businesses for allowing us to use their parking lots for 

pick up:  University Lutheran Church, Calvary Lutheran Church and State Farm—Randy Fenley Agency. 

 The 2020-2021 school year marks the 100th Anniversary of the AAA Safety Patrol Program and we 

are thrilled to have so many schools participating in this partnership. Fifth grade student leaders at local 

elementary schools are selected by the Safety Patrol Advisor and are trained in how to make their school a 

safer environment. The students help your kids before and after school with pedestrian, bus, motor vehicle 

and bike safety assistance. Covid couldn’t stop the excited student leaders from stepping up to help and 

we were determined to get them trained—Zoom style. In 

our next newsletter, we will feature some of the AAA    

Patrollers that are taking place in this program during its 

100 year of existence but share images in this edition of 

their on-line training!!  Thanks AAA for helping to provide 

supplies for the Safety Patrol Program as well!!  (Can you 

tell, we are thrilled to have such a great partner in this 

work!!) 

We hope you enjoy these photos (on page 4) of our fall 

Safety On Wheels and Back-to-School safety education. 
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Featured Car Seat - Kids Embrace Character Harness Booster Seat 

Bring your child’s favorite character into your vehicle with KidsEmbrace! 
Product Features: 
 Approved for forward-facing use for  

children up to 65 pounds & 49" in height 

 Can be converted into a belt-positioning 
booster for kids up to 100 pounds & 57"  
in height 

 Machine-washable (gentle cycle) seat pad 

 2-position crotch belt to allow for growth 

 3-position adjustable headrest, one-hand 
harness adjusting system, comfortable 
contour, 2-position recline, 2 cup holders 

Retail Price $149.99 

                                                    

https://bit.ly/3ekIDFS 
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The Parent Pep Talk is a heartfelt and humorous 
podcast filled with advice and understanding from 
empathetic experts, honest parents, and teens who 
are willing to talk. It’s for all parents looking for a 
little perspective, a few well-tested tips, and the 
feeling that you're probably doing a lot better than 
you think, even if it doesn’t always feel like it. The 
Parent Pep Talk is brought to you by Safe Kids 
Worldwide and more information can be found at 
this link or by downloading Parent Pep Talk in your 
podcast app.            
 
http://www.parentpeptalk.org/ 

http://www.parentpeptalk.org/
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Car Seat Tech Corner 

 
 Only a handful of car seat techs in our region have come across an inflatable seat belt when checking car seats. 

You might not know what it is, but you can be sure that it looks different than a normal seat belt! These seat belts were 

first introduced in Ford Explorers in 2011 as an upgrade feature and later became available in many more Ford/Lincoln        

models. The design of this seat belt is that in a crash the shoulder belt portion puffs up like an airbag and distributes crash 

forces over 5 times the chest area of a regular seat belt. 

 While these seat belts help make adults safer in a crash, they are not always the best option for a car seat. If a car 

seat tech, parent or caregiver comes across an inflatable seat belt, you need to check with the car seat manufacturer to 

see if the inflatable seat belt can be used in combination with the car seat. If not, the lower anchors or another seating 

position needs to be utilized to install the seat instead. 

 As of model year 2021, this option of inflatable seat belts in the rear seats is no longer available. Ford will instead 

shift to including pretensioners and load limiters as standard equipment for seat belts in the rear. 

This article is designed for nationally certified child passenger safety technicians, also known as car seat techs. If you have 
an interest in learning more about car seats and would like to become a car seat tech, please contact Jasmine at 
jwangen@altru.org or 701.780.1660. Classes are held once per year in our Grand Forks coverage area. 
 

Start Safe Presentation to Head Start Families 
Safe Kids Grand Forks was given the opportunity to present through Zoom to Head Start families on the 4 ways to get 

places safely. This presentation was offered to Head Start centers in NE North Dakota and Northern MN. We had 27  

families attend the 1 hour long Zoom session  

and they were given information to help keep  

their kids and themselves safer.  

 

If you are interested in having this  

presentation shared with your agency or  

clients, please contact Jasmine at 

jwangen@altru.org or 701.780.1660  

mailto:jwangen@altru.org


Page 11



Page 12 

Want more safety tips, 

announcements about 

upcoming events and 

links to great              

resources?  Follow us 

on Facebook at:  

https://www.facebook.

com/safekidsgf/  

 

https://www.facebook.com/safekidsgf/
https://www.facebook.com/safekidsgf/
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Product Registration &         
Recalls 

 
Have you ever had a product in 

your home that you think is dan-
gerous? The U.S. Consumer      

Product Safety Commission wants 
to hear from you. Please consider 

reporting the issue on their       
website at https://

saferproducts.gov/ Your report 
could help to get products fixed or 

off the market that may pose a 
hazard to your children or family. 

 

    

 

 

 

When you buy a new product (toys,            

electronics, car seats, etc, be sure to fill out 

the product registration card. This                 

information is only used to send messaging 

to consumers if there is a product recall on 

an item that they have purchased.                    

Unfortunately, less than 20% of these are 

filled out and returned with the postage paid 

card or online, thus leaving folks unaware of 

dangers that may be lurking in their home. 
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Grand Forks Medication Take Back Fall Event a Success 

On September 22, Safe Kids Grand Forks, Altru Health System and the Grand Forks Sheriff’s Department held 

their last of three medication take back events in the Grand Forks community for this year. We would like to 

thank the three agencies that participated in our challenge at this event, encouraging their customers and     

clients to drop off any unused or expired medications for proper disposal. The winner of our challenge based on 

the amount of weight collected was Grand Forks WIC. In their bin at the event, they collected 43 pounds of                 

medications, followed by Edgewood Healthcare at 30 pounds and Spectra Health at 10 pounds.  In total, 83 

pounds of medications were removed from homes and properly disposed of so our real winners were those 

homes that are a little bit safer due to this effort. We also thank the Grand Forks Sheriff’s Department for being 

on-site to follow all legal requirements for transfer of meds and the proper disposal.  Safe Kids Grand Forks and 

Altru Health System appreciated being able to share safe storage tips and free distribution of cabinet locks to 

attendees. 

Another note of thanks goes out to Dakota Commercial for allowing us to use their parking lot space for these 

events.  The high visibility location has made for great access and wonderful events.  We appreciate their      

partnership as well. 

As we look to 2021, we will announce our upcoming dates in the January edition of our e-newsletter. In the 

meantime, please know that any unused or expired medications can be dropped off at any time at the following 

locations:   

 Grand Forks Law Enforcement Center – Operated by the GF County Sheriff’s Department (downtown GF)  

 East Grand Forks Police Department 

 UND Police Department 

 Many Local and Regional Pharmacies – Please visit these sites to find locations near you: 

 ND Locations:  https://attorneygeneral.nd.gov/public-safety/take-back-program/take-back-program-

locations 

 MN Locations:  https://doseofreality.mn.gov/drug-takeback/find-a-take-back-location.asp  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.apartments.com%2Fcampus-place-apartments-grand-forks-nd%2Fxp542dm%2F&psig=AOvVaw0bpLcSFntqgpsoGeGwP7PX&ust=1603496383968000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOiFxtevyewCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://attorneygeneral.nd.gov/public-safety/take-back-program/take-back-program-locations
https://attorneygeneral.nd.gov/public-safety/take-back-program/take-back-program-locations
https://doseofreality.mn.gov/drug-takeback/find-a-take-back-location.asp
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It is that time of year again! The time when we find ourselves in the kitchen more, cooking 

meals and making all sorts of goodies. But did you know that cooking fires are the number 

one cause of home fires and home injuries? Here are a few things you can do to keep your 

family safe, while still making the foods you love: 

• Be Alert: If you are tired or have consumed alcohol, don’t use the oven or stovetop. 

• Stay in the Kitchen: If you are boiling, frying, grilling or broiling food, stay next to it. It 

is far too easy to turn on the broiler, pop in the food, and go to “do something really 

quick” and come back to a fire. By staying in the kitchen, you can keep your eyes on the 

food, and attend to it as needed. 

• Use a Timer:  When you pop a sheet of cookies or your favorite hot dish in the oven, make sure you set a timer. 

This can keep you from losing track of when things started cooking. 

• Keep it Tidy: A tidy kitchen is not only nicer to work in, but it is also safer. Keep 

oven mitts, stirring utensils, food packages, towels and curtains away from and off 

of your stovetop.  

 

What should you do if a fire starts in your kitchen? 

• If it is a small stovetop fire, and you decide to fight the fire, you can carefully 

smother it by sliding a lid over the pan, and turning off the burner. Leave the pan 

covered, with the burner off, until it is completely cooled, and safe to handle.  

• If the fire is in your oven, and is small enough to fight, you can turn off the heat 

and close the door of the oven. 

• If you have any doubt about fighting a fire, just get out! Exit your home, close the 

door behind you to keep the fire contained, and call 9-1-1 from outside. 

This information in this article and several others as noted, were compiled and 

written by Liesl Carlson.  During her time as a Marketing student at UND, Liesl did an            

internship with us and we are excited to have her back as a guest writer and Safe Kids 

volunteer!! 

Kick Kitchen Fires to the Curb 

United Way Provides Partnership with SKGF to 
Assist With Car Seats For Those In Need 

 

The United Way of Grand Forks, East Grand Forks & Area and 
Safe Kids Grand Forks are excited to announce the launch of 
their new program Car Seats for Kids. Car Seats for Kids is a               
collaboration between the two agencies that will ensure         
children are kept safe when traveling in a vehicle. Thanks to a 
generous donation from United Way, Safe Kids is able to        
provide car seats to families in need at little to no cost. To apply 
for a car seat, please contact Safe Kids at 701.780.1489.    
Together, we are fueling opportunities to thrive!   
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QUOTES FOR GOOD 

The Randy Fenley State Farm Agency is proud to partner with Safe Kids Grand Forks in our mission to improve child safety. The Fenley 

agency will donate $10 for every auto quote provided during 2020 when you mention “Quotes for Good”. These dollars will be used 

for the many Safe Kids programs that improve the safety and well-being of our community and region.    

                                       Call Randy for your free quote today.   

                              Randy Fenley 

           Owner 

Phone:   701-772-5684  Website:  randy@rfenley.com 

Address:  2750 26th Street S, Suite A, Grand Forks, ND  58201 

 

Watch Out For That Ice! 

As temperatures drop, snow begins to fall, and the ground starts to frost over, we need to refresh ourselves 

on ice safety. Maybe you live near a lake, or enjoy taking your family ice fishing during the winter months. In 

all scenarios, it is good to know some basic tips for being safe around ice for both you and your family. 

According to the Minnesota DNR, if the ice is less than 4 inches thick, stay off of it! New, clear in color ice 

must be at least 4” thick to ice fish, or do other activities on foot. If the ice is white in color it must be double 

that thickness; this means the ice would need to be 8 inches thick before you should ever walk on it. Ice 

depth needs to be checked every 150 feet, as thickness can vary from one point to another. 

Supervise your children, and keep them off of frozen bodies of water. Remember that ice is never 100% 

safe, so proceed with great care. 

For new, clear ice only (note: double these thicknesses for white ice): 

 Less than 4” – Keep off of it 

 4” – Activities on foot or ice 

fishing 

 5”-7” – ATV or snowmobile 

 8”-12” – Car or small pickup 

 12”-15” – Medium truck 

 

 

Provided by Liesl Carlson 

 

Source:  https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/ice/thickness.html 

 

tel://701-772-5684
https://www.dnr.state.mn.us/safety/ice/thickness.html
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Toys, Toys, Toys! 
   Toys are a ton of fun for kids and even for adults. They can provide hours of entertainment,  

   creativity and problem-solving challenges. That may be the case, but did you know that around 

   475 kids under the age of 15 go to the emergency room each day for toy-related injuries?  

   Almost half of those children are under the age of 5.  

 

What can we do to keep our kids having fun and out of danger? 

 Keep your child’s age in mind while purchasing a new game or toy for 

them. Read the warning labels and instructions for toys, even those you 

receive as gifts, before allowing your child to play with them. 

 Check toys for choking hazards before buying. Latex balloons are very 

dangerous for young children to play with. 

 Keep toys separated by age. Something that may be fine for your 8-year-

old to use, might not be okay for your 3-year-old. Keep their toys  

separate, and teach your older children the importance of keeping their 

“big kid” toys out of the hands of their younger sibling. 

 Use a bin or container to store toys in when playtime is over. Make sure 

there aren’t any hinges or holes that could pinch curious fingers.   

 

Provided by: Liesl Carlson 

Recipe for Fighting Frostbite 

The key to staying warm while playing outside is to dress in layers! Have your kids put on a base layer of long johns 

and warm socks. Cover that with 1-2 shirts, a sweater and a pair of pants. Finally, top it off with a winter coat, snow 

pants, snow boots, gloves/mittens and a hat that covers their earlobes.  

Set time limits for your kids to be outside. If you need to set a timer to help keep track of how long they have been 

outside then do so. Periodically, entice them inside with a cup of hot chocolate or some other warm treat. Have 

them hydrate, and warm up fully before letting them back outside.  

Keep eyes on your kids to make sure they are playing safely, staying out of the streets, and walking carefully in      

slippery areas. Be alert to changes in their skin color, and any signs of frostbite. 

Here are signs to look for: 

First degree frostbite: skin is red in color, stings and 

has a burning sensation 

Second degree: skin is yellow or grey in tone and 

feels tender. May also have a “pins and needles” 

feeling. 

Third degree: skin has a waxy white appearance and 

feels numb.  

If frostbite is a concern, bring your child inside, gently 

warm up the affected area (i.e. hold frostbitten fingers to 

non-affected chest). As always, if you are concerned that 

you cannot address it on your own, call your doctor. 

Written by: Liesl Carlson 
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Winter Weather:  It is Coming!! 

 My name is Deputy Grove, and I work for the Grand Forks County Sheriff’s Office. Winter is upon us and I wanted to take  

a few minutes to share some winter driving, and vehicle tips with you which will keep you safe and warm this winter!  

 First, and probably the most important thing, start getting in the habit of allowing yourself an extra half hour in the      

mornings. Start by using this extra time to go out and start your vehicle to let it warm up. There is nothing worse than starting your 

day out on the wrong foot, and having to drive to work in a cold car.  But, always make sure your car is running while OUTSIDE of 

the garage if it is attached to the home so you don’t cause a carbon monoxide situation in the house. 

 While your car is warming up, take this time to clear any snow and ice off the windows, it is very important to clear off all 

of the windows on your vehicle. Do not forget to clear off your hood, as the loose snow will blow onto the windshield when you 

start driving, and can cause white out conditions for a short time, which can cause an accident. It is also important to clear off the 

roof of your vehicle, as the same effect can occur when the snow blows off, but it can blind the people driving behind you.  

  Now that you have your car warmed up, and cleared off, you can head back inside and finish getting ready for the day. 

Look at you, already one-step ahead of everyone else! 

 Now the second part of allowing yourself some extra time in the mornings comes into play. This extra time will help for 

your commute to school, work or any errands that you are running. It is important to know the route that you are driving, as it can 

change from day to day during times of heavy snow. Remember when you are driving it is important to slow it down and take your 

time to get from point A to point B. This will drastically improve your safety while on the road, and keep you out of an accident 

which will severely delay your commute. Keep in mind that driving slowly also comes into play when approaching intersections, 

stoplights, and stop signs. Even in the winter months, there are plenty of kids walking to school. They are likely bundled up and 

cold, causing their view to be obstructed. They are also more likely to not spend the amount of time they should looking for traffic. 

Do not try to beat that yellow light in the winter, as that almost never works out well. A good habit to get into is to stop at the stop 

sign, and then creep forward until you can see all oncoming lanes before going through the intersection. Taking a few moments to 

go through an intersection, will save you more time in the end.  

 A couple more tips to keep in mind during these winter months:  

• Never let your gas tank get below a half tank. If you end up in the ditch, keeping your car running will keep you warm.  

• Keep an eye on your tire tread; keeping your tires in good health will keep you on the road.  

• Keep a shovel in the trunk.  

• Keep a backpack or bag packed with emergency roadside items such as: 

A blanket 

An extra set of socks  

Nonperishable dry food items  

Water, if it freezes it can always be thawed out  

Gloves 

Winter clothing such as an extra jacket and snow pants  

A hat or facemask 

A pair of boots 

Hand warmers  

Emergency candle and matches 

If you have children make sure you have a bag with these items for each of them as well.  

I know it seems like a lot, but if you find yourself in the ditch in the middle of a blizzard, these items can be lifesaving. It is also  

important to make sure you are always dressed for the weather. If you are just running to the gym, make sure to dress for the 

weather outside, and not your destination. Trust me, digging your car out of the ditch in nothing but a hoodie and sweatpants is 

not a fun task at all.  

 Thanks to these tips, your winter driving days can be safe and 

stress free. Look at you, you just made it to work on time safe and warm, 

with a smile on your face, and you still have a full cup of coffee!  

This article has been provided by Deputy Mitch 

Grove with the Grand Forks Sheriff’s Department.  

They are a member of our coalition network and 

we thank them for their partnership.  
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The Dark Side of Medicine 

 Did you know that medication is the leading cause of child poisoning? Nearly 52,000 children 6 years of age 

and younger visited the emergency room in 2017, because of medicine poisoning. It is always important to keep all 

medications up and away, and out of reach and sight of children, no matter how often you take that medication. 

 As we approach the holiday season and find ourselves visiting family and friends, or as people come over to 

our homes, it is ever more important that we keep medication safety top of mind. Take this information to your     

family, friends and caregivers, and ask them to partner with you to keep your kids safe. 

 Think about how your kids might find access to your medications. Do you keep spares in your purse, on the 

counter or nightstand? If you have meds in your purse, can you store your purse up high on a shelf or hang it on a 

hook out of reach and sight of your child? 

 Do you have items in your home that you don’t consider medicine, but still pose a threat? Even items like    

vitamins, eye drops and diaper rash creams can be harmful if kids get into them. Treat them as you would a             

prescription medication, and keep them out of sight and reach of your children. 

 When administering medicine to your kids, make sure you 

follow the dosing directions, and use the dosing device that comes 

with the medication. Don’t fall into the temptation of using a  

kitchen spoon to give your kids medicine.  

 Keep the free, 24-hour Poison Help number in your phone 

and posted in your home:  1-800-222-1222. If a concern   

arises about how to administer medicine or what to do in a poison 

emergency, give them a call, and they can help walk you through 

what to do next. 

Provided by:  Liesl Carlson 

If you are a Thrivent member and 

have Thrivent Choice Dollars, Safe 

Kids Grand Forks would love to have 

you donate them to our                   

organization. We will put them to 

good use to keep kids safe at HOME, 

at SCHOOL, at PLAY and ON the 

WAY. Questions about how to       

donate? Call us and we can assist. 

Thank you for considering us in your 

donation plans. 
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Railroad Safety: Shining Light on This Risk Area 

Did you know that every 5 days, a child in the United States is killed on or 

near railroad tracks? Besides those children being killed, hundreds of     

others are injured on railroad tracks and North Dakota ranks the highest  

in the nation per capita: 1.25 injuries / 100,000 children.  Minnesota 

has .39 incidents / 100,000 people. Teens ages 15-19 are at greatest risk  

of being injured or killed by a train and for every death, nearly three  

children suffer injuries that are often debilitating and require extensive 

medical treatment. 

Recently, Safe Kids Grand Forks was provided with a grant from Union    

Pacific to help educate middle and elementary school aged students on 

this topic and we are grateful for this support. Here is some important   

information about train incidents and reminders about ways to keep  

your family safe around railroad tracks. 

How Do Kids Get Hit by Trains? 

There are two main circumstances that result in rail tragedies:  

• collisions at railroad crossings, and 
• trespassing incidents: being hit by a train while walking, sitting,                                                                                                          

taking pictures, or “hanging out” on or near railroad tracks 
 

Railroad Crossing Collisions: 

Railroad crossing collisions commonly occur when:  
• a driver is not paying attention near the tracks, 
• when drivers or pedestrians choose to go around a safety barrier, 
• when drivers or pedestrians race to cross the track before the train comes, or 
• a driver loses control of their car on or near the tracks. 
 Drivers and pedestrians may believe they have time to cross safely because they think they will see or hear an            
approaching train, or they think the train can stop for them. The reality is this: A train can take up to a mile to stop, so 
unlike an approaching car, it cannot stop for people on the tracks. By the time the locomotive engineer sees something 
on the track ahead, it is too late to stop. 
 
Trespassing Incidents: 

• Trespass incidents commonly occur when people are hit by a train while walking, sitting, standing or doing  
anything else on or near railroad tracks at locations other than a designated crossing. Many people do not understand 
they are trespassing on private property and it is therefore both dangerous and illegal. 
Today’s trains are not as loud as most people think when approaching, there is no clickety-clack sound, and there may 
not be a horn to warn trespassers to clear the tracks. Further, many people don’t realize a train is much wider than the 
tracks. The area around the tracks is private property and being on it is illegal to protect people from the many risks. 
 
Most trains are about three feet wider than the tracks on either side, so even if you clear the tracks, you may still get 

hit by the train.                                  
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Tips for Parents and Caregivers—Railroad Safety Tips 

Safe Kids Worldwide and Union Pacific recommend the following safety tips to 

help prevent railroad-related injuries: 

1. Only cross train tracks at a designated crossing. Designated crossings are 

marked by a sign, lights or a gate. 

2. If lights are flashing or the gate is down at a railroad crossing, wait for the 

train to pass completely, the gates to lift and the lights to stop flashing 
before crossing the tracks. It is never okay to rush across and try to beat 
the train. Trains may be closer and 
faster than you think, or your car 
may stall or get stuck on the tracks. 

3. Allow enough space for your vehicle 

to completely clear the entire     
railroad crossing, not just the tracks, 
before you attempt to cross.         
Remember, trains are at least three 
feet wider than the tracks on either 
side, so even though you clear the 
tracks, you may still get hit by the 
train. 

4. If you are using a cell phone,           

headphones or playing a game,       
remember: heads up, devices down 
when you cross the tracks. Once a 
train starts to brake, it can take up to 
a mile for the train to stop. So, when 
you see a train, it’s already too late 
for it to stop for you. Also, modern 
trains are quieter than you might 
think. 

5. Don’t be tempted to walk along the 

train tracks. It might be a shortcut, 

but it is dangerous and not worth the 

risk. 

In the month of 

December, we will 

be conducting    

railway safety 

training in the    

Thompson         

Elementary School. 

Safe Kids Grand 

Forks will teach SADD and National Honor 

Society Students about train safety and 

they will then teach the students in 

grades K—6. We are grateful to them for 

this partnership and will share more   

information in our upcoming newsletters. 

 



 

Upcoming Classes & Events 

Watch for our January 2021 e-newsletter with full information  

on all our classes and events scheduled for 2021. 

For more information on each class and how to register visit  

safekidsgf.com or find us on Facebook at Safe Kids GF. 

January 23, 2021   9:30am-2:30pm 

$50 registration includes lunch 

January 30, 2021 

9-Noon OR 1-4pm 

$20 registration 

Bringing Home 

Baby car seat 

class 

December 10 

6-7:30pm 

$5 per couple 

 

Rydell Cars—December 10  4-6pm 

Call 701.780.1489 for an appointment due to Covid space            

limitations. Free of charge. 

“Being a parent is the most important job you will ever have and it 

comes with the least amount of orientation.”   

           Carma Hanson—Coordinator, Safe Kids Grand Forks 

 

Our parent organization, Safe Kids Worldwide, is always working hard to 

find ways to provide resources to parents and caregivers to help make 

keeping their kids safer a little bit easier. This summer, they launched a 

new tool called “A Parent’s Guide to Child Safety”. This toolkit provides a 

room-by-room, risk area guide for ways to keep your children safe from 

a whole host of injury areas. In some ways, this serves as bit of an 

“orientation binder” for parenting. Check it out on their web page at 

https://www.safekids.org/parents-guide-child-safety  
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Winter Coats and Car Seats 

Did you know you can keep your child both warm and safe in the car? Did you know that bulky winter coats, snow pants 

and car seat liners should not be used in the car seat as it makes the harness straps too loose to be effective in a crash? 

The extra fluff from those bulky items can compress in a car crash making the harness straps too loose, which can cause 

injury or ejection. Here are some great ways to keep your child safe in the car while also staying warm! 

No coat or a light weight fleece.  

Wear a warmer coat while going to and from the car, warm the car ahead of time and use a blanket for warmth as needed. 

Use a car seat cover that goes 

around (but not inside) the car 

seat. This does not affect the 

tightness of the harness straps. 

Harness the child in their seat, 

then put the coat on backwards 

for warmth. 

Unzip and open up the coat, then 

buckle the child. This will remove 

some of the bulkiness from being 

between the child and straps. 

Always remember to “Strap Before You Wrap”. Put the child in their car seat buckled first, then add layers of warmth over them. 

Winter Sports Safety:  Which Helmet To Use 
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North Dakota Game & Fish Provide Life     

Jacket Loaner Boards in NE North Dakota     

Locations 

Recently, we announced that through a partnership with the 

North Dakota Game & Fish Department, three new life jacket 

loaner boards have been established in the northeast part of 

North Dakota.  Stump Lake Park in Nelson County, Red        

Willow Resort in Griggs County and the Larimore Dam in 

Grand Forks County were selected to receive signs and life 

jackets this past summer. In this photo, you see the image of 

the one set up at the Larimore Dam. Nat Bronsen, Manager for the Larimore Dam had this to say:  “Thank 

you for the opportunity to participate.  I think it will be a hit next year!!!  The beach has been real busy the 

last few years, especially this year and I am sure there are families who will use the life jackets.” 

In the last edition of our Safe Kids Grand Forks e-newsletter, we showcased the site at Stump Lake and next 

spring, we will show you the Red Willow Resort location. We are grateful to the North Dakota Game & Fish 

for providing this service to the boaters / swimmers of our region. 

 


